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Steamboat, Arizona – In the past three years, Supervisor Alton Joe Shepherd has worked toward the goal of “Better 
Roads and Better Communities” through Purpose, Planning, Partnership and Progress. Supervisor Shepherd is 
achieving these goals and is working toward long term solutions for our county roads. Building on our successes, 
the Supervisor is committed to strengthening and expanding our outreach and initiatives within Apache County 
District 2.

With these continued goals, Supervisor Shepherd is proud to announce that the STEP-UP road project C-429 South 
(Balakai Road) has completed Phase 2 of its improvements. This work comprised of 1 mile of limestone overlay on 
C-429 South from Junction C-416 toward Junction C-286. This project consisted of culvert cleaning, sub-grade 
preparation and limestone placement. Phase 3 will be conducted once the weather improves to above 50 degrees and 
climbing along with ground temperatures. Thereafter, District 2 will process Durablend, a soil stabilizer on the road 
to assist in the longevity of these improvements. Supervisor Shepherd thanks the community for their patience and 
cooperation as these improvements are made.

Supervisor Shepherd also expresses his gratitude to the dedicated and hard-working staff and crew of District 2. They 
have managed to adjust to the ever changing terrain and create an atmosphere for success. With their support and 
work, we are able to continue operations and help our elders and children during this time.
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District 2 working diligently at C-429 South. Limestone being spread on C-429 South.

C-429 SOUTH - BALAKAI IN STEAMBOAT


